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Ed Archer ñhanging on for  dear lifeò 

See story on page 6 
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The official newsletter of the Santa 

Clara Valley Model  T Ford Club 

2022Club Officers 

 President    Barbara Beach  (408) 887-4857 

 Vice President   Oliver Johnson  (650) 269-1518 

 Secretary   Bill Bratt   (650) 341-8859 

 Treasurer   Mary Beaman  (408) 996-3110 

 Backfire Editor  Jim Boyden   (408) 268-4872 

Coordinators 

 Touring   ñopenò 

 Programs   Lynn Alens   (408) 205-5806 

 Membership   Ivan Jorgensen  (408) 874-6373 

 Tech and Safety  Dan Smith   (408) 287-3908 

 Endurance Run  Oliver Johnson  (650) 269-1518 

 Lowland Tour  Peder Jorgensen  (408) 358-3398 

 Librarian   Maryann Steele  (408) 867-4393 

 Webmaster   Nikkie Gulko  nikkieguyen@hotmail.com 

 Refreshments  ñopenò     

 Historian   Lucy Greenberg  (408) 997-0879 

 Sunshine   Helen Christensen  (408) 739-8424 

 Public Relations  Allan Greenberg  (408) 997-0879 

 AAHP    Peder and Maria Jorgensen   (408) 358-3398 

     Allan and Lucy Greenberg      (408) 997-0879 

 Past President  Dan Gulko  nikkieguyen@hotmail.com 

The SCVMTFC is a chapter of the Model T Ford Club of America. The club was founded in 1969 to pro-

mote the history and the enjoyment of Henry Fordôs Famous Model T. Meetings which are normally held 

at 7:30 pm on the third Friday of the month are being held on Zoom due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 

Membership dues are $30 per year. Send dues to Ivan Jorgensen, 475 Sunnyoakes Ave. Campbell CA 

95008. Membership in the Model T Ford Club of America is encouraged. Dues are $40 per year. Send 

dues to MTFCA P.O. Box 996 Richmond IN 47375-0996. 
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Presidentôs message for 

January 2022 

Can you believe it is 2022 

already?  Hopefully the holi-

days were good for all and 

everyone received car parts 

ï or even a car!!! (hey, if you 

got a car for Christmas, 

please tell us.  That would 

be a great story) 

We all got to share our holi-

day spirit at the luncheon 

held at Holderôs Country Inn 

this last month.  It was so 

nice to socialize with members and hear Lucy Greenbergôs rendition of ñTwas the 

Night Before Christmas,ò Covid style.  The officers were installed without incident and 

we got pie to boot!  Thanks to all that attended and thanks to Mary Beaman for taking 

the lead in organizing. 

We all got to have a Christmas lights tour this year as well, thanks to Dan Smith.  This 

one can always be iffy with the weather.  It was nice to have so many cars there in-

cluding many from the Model A club.  I was not able to attend with a T as my head-

lights decided to blow a fuse on the way there.  But now I have a winter car project.  

Should I get the LED Model T headlights? 

Time for New Yearôs Eve.  Letôs have new tours, new friends, new meetings.  Heck, I 

already have a date - December 31st. 

Hey, an iphone and a firework were arrested on New Yearôs Eve.  One was charged 

and the other was let offé.. 

You re-elected meé. 

Happy Touring, 

Barbara 

 

 Dues are Due 

Membership dues are $30 per year. 

Send dues to Ivan Jorgensen, 475 

Sunnyoakes Ave. Campbell CA 95008. 

. 
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2022 CALENDAR   (SCVMTFC Tours & Events noted in BOLD) 

 

Jan 17 (Mon), SCVMTFC Board Meeting on ZOOM. 

Jan 21 (Fri), SCVMTFC General Meeting on ZOOM. 

Jan 23 (Sun), SCVMTFC Modern Car Tour to Rosie the Riveter Museum and SS 

Red Oak Victory Ship in Richmond, CA.  Meet at the Rosie Museum (1414 Harbour 

Way South, Suite 3000, Richmond, Ca) at 10:00AM.  Maps and more info will be 

emailed prior to the tour.  

Jan 29-30, Turlock Swap Meet, Stanislaus County Fairgrounds, Turlock, CA. 

Feb 19 (Sat), SCVMTFC Tour, save the date, more later. 

Mar 19 (Sat), SCVMTFC T Truck Tour to Martial Cottle Park, more later. 

Mar 25-26, MTFCA Annual Meeting, St. Louis, MO. 

April 22-24, Tulare Swap Meet 

June 11-12, SCVMTFC Endurance Run and Lowland Tour.   

June 19-24, MTFCA National Tour, Fond du Lac, WI. 
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Oˤʞ C˗˃ʈ C˓ˠisˢmaʟ ɨʮɳʮˋraˢi˛ʘ waʟ ɯʮlʋ ˔ʘ ˁ˓iʟ 

ɾˏnʠ ˔ʘ Cˤɺʍᴏ˔nʙ ˛ʘ Deɨˏʸɧˏʞ  18ˁʑ. Pasʠ Pɼeˡ-

iɩˏʘ D ʘ̄ G˃ lcʙ lw ɼ̨ʍ ̝ʘ ˁɯʍ ɶˏ ʤ ᴗáɨˏrʟ f̨ʞ 

20ˬ2. Mˉ˚ʦ ˁhˉʹkʟ tʙ  Mˉˠʦ Beˉmˉʘ ˉnʋ ɯˏʞ 

ɾeˉʗ f˛ʞ ɽʍᴞ˔nʐ ˁ˓iʟ ˏʁˏnʠ ˤʜ. eʋ 



Page 6 

 Nuts and bolts 

By Jim Lukash 

On December 4th 2021 the Bay Area Horseless 

Carriage club (BAHCC) and the Santa Clara 

Valley Model T Ford club (SCVMTFC) gathered 

at the Museum of American History (MOAH) in 

Palo Alto for a joint ñNuts and Boltsò session to 

try to get the Museumôs 1915 Ford Model T run-

ning again.  There were too many members of 

both clubs there to list each by name, but if you 

were not there you were missed, as this turned 

into a real challenge. 

 

The car had been donated by Dave Stoner in 

perfect running condition, but over time and 

with a lack of regular maintenance had fallen on 

hard times.  We all know our cars need to run 

down the road in a regular basis, or they let us 

know how unhappy they are.  Well-meaning 

museum staff and volunteers had tried their 

best, but when it comes to early cars itôs just 

different than most people understand.  The T 

was frozen, with no movement in the engine 

when hand cranked.  Some in the group whined 

that this was too easy, and weôd be done in un-

der an houré.how wrong they were! 

 

Good news is there was some oil in the engine. 

We began by pouring a little Marvel Mystery oil 

in the cylinders, so the would not be dry as we 

began to free the engine. Hey, why is it flowing 

out of the carb?  Well no time to worry about 

that, we have work to do !  We sent my wife 

and daughter off in search of a can of gasoline, 

confident weôd soon be done. 

 

First the gang tried rocking it, then jacking up 

the rear, then a horoscope examination of the 

cylinders (By the way, never dive under a car 

when the rear is jacked up on a single jack and 

the front wheels are not chocked, we want you 

to be around awhile ).   Two clubôs worth of 

ñexpertsò and a few museum docents who once 

had a 50ôs vintage car were debating and work-

ing to solve their. Many opinions were being 

bandied about and confusion reigned until Ed 

Archer put his famous ñ lead footò down, right 

on the hand crank.  The engine was freed, and 

could now be cranked over by hand. 

 

Wait a minute, this T had been put on a distrib-

utor and coil at 12 volts and the distributor spun 

backwards , the firing order was all wrong! 1-2-

43, thatôs better. Thought of swapping it back to 

coils were raised, but we lacked enough parts 

to rebuild the coil box (future project perhaps?).  


